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The meetin9-was called to order at 10.10 a.m.

AGENDA ITEM 981 ELIMINATION OF ALL FORMS OF RELIGIOUS INTOLERANCE

AGENDA ITEM 991 HUMAN RIGHTS AND SCIENTIFIC AND TECHNOLOGICAL DEVEI.OPMENTSI
REPOHT 01" THE SECRETARY-GENERAL (A/42/3, A/42/392 and Add.l and 2)

hGE~DA ITEM 100: QUESTION OF A CONVENTION ON THE RIGHTS OF THE CHILD

AGENDA ITEM 1011 INTERNATIONAL ~OVENAN'l'S ON HUMAN RIGHTS (A/42/3, A/42/40,
A/42/450, A/42/613, h/42/351-S/18935, A/C. 3/42/4)

AGENDA ITEM 1021 REPORTING OBLIGATIONS OF STATES PARTIES TO UNITED NATIONS
CONVENTIONS ON HUMAN RIGHTS

AGENDA ITEM 1061 NEW INTERNATIONAL HUMANITARIAN ORDER

AGENDA ITEM 1011 TORTURE AND OTHER CRUEL, INHUMAN OR DEGRADING TREATMENT OR
PUNISHMENTI REPORT OF THE SECRETARY-GENERAL (A/42/45l, A/42/101)

1. Mr. MARTENSON (under-Secretary-General for Human Rights), introducing agenda
iteme 98, 99, 100, 101, 102, 106 and 101, said that they reflected the scope and
diveraity of the human rights questions currently before the United Nations and
demonstrat"d the international community's profound concern for the promotion and
protection of human rights and fundamertal freedoms in all areas and all countries.

2. Regarding agenda item 98, by its resolution 1981/15 the Commission on Human
R!ghts had requested the Secretary-General to prepare an addendum to the compendium
of the national legislatio~ and regulations of States on freedom of reliqion or
belief, invited the Secretary-General to submit a report based on tha comments of
Member states on the procedures by which a binding international instrument could
be drafted, and decided to consider the question of the drafting of such an
instrument at its forty-fourth session, in tfte light of the report by the
Secretary-General, the study by the Special Rapporteur of the Sub-Commission on
Prevention of Discrimination a~d Protection of Minorities, afid the Sub-Comffiissiol s
observations. The Commission had also decided to extend for one year the mandate
of its own Special Rappotteur on reliqious intolerance. At its August 1981
session, the Sub-Commission had adopted csolution 1981/33, requesting its Chairman
to appoint one of its members to consider which as~~cts in the study by its Special
Rapporteur should be considered in greater depth and other relevant factors and
issues which should also be considered before a binding international instrument
could he draftec'l, and to report thereon to the Sub-Commission at ilR next session.

3. Turning to agenda item 99, he recalled that the impact of scientific and
technological developments on human rights had first been considered at the
International Conference on Human kights held at Tehran in 1968. A Declaration O~

the Use of Scientific and Technological Progreas in the Interests of Peace and fo)r
the Benefit of Mankind had been adopted in 1915. In 1980, the General Assembly ha~

adopted resolution 35/130 A concerning the implementation of that Declaration.
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Document A/42/39;c and Add.l anct 2 contained thf' report prepared by the
Sec.retary-General pursuant to paragraph 4 of r .lution 35/130 A. At its
thi rty-ninth eession, in August 1987, the Sub-L....nmi 8sion on Prevention of
Dlscrimination and Protection of Minorities had continued its consideration of a
ordft body of guidelines, principles and quarantf'es for the protection of persons
detained on qround~ of mental ill health or suffering from mental disorder!'!.

4. With reqani to agenda item 100, the Commission on Human Right:':: had been
working on a drl,~t convention on the rights of the chilo since 1978. As a result
of the high priority accorded to completion of such d convention by Gener."l
Assembly resolution 41/116 and Comlnission on Human Rights resolution 1987/48, the
EC0nomic and Social Council had authorized an open-ended working qroup to meet for
one week prior to the Commission's 1988 session with a view to completing work on
the draft convention at that session.

s. ~he adoption of a convention on the rights of the child would make a major
contribution to the international community's efforts to protect society's most
vulnerable and most precious members. He had written personally to heads of
cielegations of the Commissl-.;n on HOJm,in Rights, urging the ez.rliest possible
completion of the convention. It would be particularly appropriate if the
convention could be completed by 1989, the thirtieth anniversary of the Declaration
on the Rights of the Child.

6. ~urning to agenda item 101, as of 1 October 1987, 90 States had become parties
to the International Covenant on Economic, social and Cultural Rights and 86 to the
International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights. In addition, 38 States had
become parties to the Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and
Political Rights and 21 States parties had mane the declaration under article 41 of
that Covenant.

7. Despite delays caus~d by th~ cancellation of its autumn 1986 session as a
result of the financial crisis, the Human Right,s Committee had been able to
continue its monitoring activities and expand its dialogue with States parties
concerning implementation of the Intarnational Covenant on Civil and Political
flights. It had also dealt with a large number of communications submitted under
the Optional Protoc'Jl and had given careful consideration to a new draft general
comment relating to article 17 of the Covenant. He dt~w attention to chapters II
anci III of the Committee's report (A/42/40), concerning problems relating to the
reporting obligati.ons of States parties to the various international human rights
i~strument$, includinq the problem of overdue reports under the International
Covenant on Civil and Political Rights. Two ad1itional training programmes on the
preparation and submission of reports by States parties had been held in 19861 at
Dakar for French-speaking West African countries ann at Manila for sOl1t.h-east Asian
ann Pacific countries. Similar courses were planned for the future in other
r(~qions.

R. nocument E/1987/28 contained the report of the Committee on Economic, Social
anci Cultural Rights, which had held its firet session at the United Nations Office
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at Geneva on 9-27 March 1987. The Committee had considered reporc8 submitted by
States parties under the first arid second stages of the programme established by
Economic and Social Council resolucion 1988 (LX) conceraing r.ights coverod by
articles 6-9 and 10-12 of the Covenant. It had also consi~ered the reporting
obligations of States parties to the Covenant and had for~~lated a number of
recommendations on that subject and also on the availability of information to the
Committee and the role of non-governmental organizations in ~onsultativ& status
with the Economic and Social Council.

9. Document A/42/6l3 contained a report prepared by the Secretary-General
pursuant to General Assembly resolution 39/137 concerning the elaboration of a
second optional protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political
Rights, aiming at the abolition of the death penalty. The report was the outcom~

of several years of discussion in the General Assemblv, the Commission on Human
Rights and the Sub-Commission on Prevention of Discrimination and Protection of
Minorities.

10. Turning to agenda item 102, ever ~ince the Committee on the Elimination of
Racial Discrimination hbd drawn its attention to the matter, the General Assembly
had been considedng the problem of the significant backlog of reports under the
United Nations human rights conventions which entailed reporting obligations.
Following the adoption of General Assembly resolution 41/121, the supervisory
bodies established under the various human rights conventions, had unanimously
endorsed the SftCretary-General's proposal to arrange training courses for
government officials of States parties which were experiencing serious difficulties
in meeting their reporting obligations. They also viewed the proposed second
meeting of their various chairmen, to be held at the United Nations Office at
Geneva in October 198&, as an important opportunity for exchanging views and
co-ordinating activities. Any suggestions or proposals by members of the Third
Committee would be brought to the attention of that meeting for consideration.

11. Agenda item 106 had bee~ before the Committee since 1981, when it had first
been included in the agenda of the General Assembly at the request of Jordan. The
Committee now had before it the comprehensive report by the Secretary-General
submitted to the General Assembly at its fortieth session (A/40/348 and Add.l
and 21), and the supplemsntary report by the Secretary-General submitted to the
General Assembly at itE forty-first session (A/4l/472), both of which the Committee
had decided to discuss at the forty-second session. A report by th~ Independent
Commission on International Humanitarian Issues, which had been estsblished in 1983
and the terms of reference and m-.mbership of which were indicat~ in an annex to
document A/40/348, had also been distribute~ to members of the Committee. The
Independent Commission had emphasized the need for the international community in
dealing with internaticnal humanitarian issues, to make sure that th~ existing
international norms proclaimed by it were being respected and applied in practice.

12. Under item 107, the Commictee ha~ before it the report of the
Secretary-General on the Status of the Convention against Torture and Other Cruel,
Inhuman or Degrading Treatm~nt or Punishment (A/42/451). The Convention, adopted
by the General Assembly in resolution 39/46, had entered into force on
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26 Junp 1987. As of 1 October 19A7, it had been ratified or acceded to by
22 Stales and signed by 40 States. In addition, &ix States p~rlies had made the
der.larations provided for in articles 21 And 22 of the C~nvention. The first
meeting of States parties to the Convention, to elect Members of the Committee
against Torture and decide on the procedures for fulfill~ng their financial
responsibilities under the Convention, would ~e held at the United Nations Office
at Geneva on 26 November 1987. The Secrel.ry-General J,ntended to convene the first
3ession of the Committee against Tortur£ from 18 ftpril to 6 May 1988, at Geneva.
Thereafter, in accordance with article 18 (4) of the Convention, the Committee
would meet at the times stipulated in its rules of procedure.

13. The entry into force of the Convention had been a deeply encouraging
achievement, under it, perpetrators of torturft would not be atle to seek refug9 in
States 8 'natories to the Convention and the well-worn excuse of "merely following
orders" was strivped of any validity.

14. Turning to the United Natio~s Voluntary Fund for Victims of Torture,
established in 1981 and administered by the Secretary-General with the advice of a
Board of Trustees, the scope and number of Fund projects had greatly increased,
demonstrating clearly that, while working fo~ an end to torture, the United Nations
was sensitive to the suffering of torture victims. Since the submission of the
Secretary-General's report (A/42/70l), a contribution of SUS 50,000 had been
received from the Government of Japan.

15. In conclusion, the Centre for Human Rights would, in all its efforts to
promote human rights, strive to obsarve the stric~e8t balance, impartiality and
objectivity, its aim being to identify and expand areas of comlnon ground and to
promote consensus over confrontation.

16. Mr. CHIBA (Acting Assistant Director-General, United Nations E~ucational,

Scientific and Culturdl Organizat~on, UNESCO) said that document E/1987/ll3
containing UNESCO's proposals on the proc1amat~on of an international literacy year
demonstrated why it was felt that such a yeal was needed. tlllteracy was a major
global problem which affected an estimated 889 million ,~du' ~s Jirectly. Tha right
to education, a right guaranteed in the Universal Declaration of Human Rights, was
denied to more than a quarter of the world's adult popul&tion. In addition, more
than 100 million children in developing countries were not enrolled in school. No
region was spared the scourge of illiteracy. Although 98 p}r cent of the world's
illiterates were to be found in developing countries, the problem of functional
illiteracy was a growing concern in industrialized countties.

17. The elimination of illiteracy was also an essential condition for the
development and we'\-being of peoples and nations and an indispensable prerequisite
for th~ enjoyment of other rights and the exercise of civic responsibilities. As
the pace ol Icientific and technological change acceler.ted, the need for universal
literacy became ever more apparent. Lastly, illiteracy w~s a condition which, if
combated with commitment, persistence and imagination, could be overcome.
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Numerous countries were achieving that goal, even under difficult economic
conditions, with the rr'l\lt that WOI adult illiteracy rates were gradually
declining.

18. An international literacy year would provide an unique opportunity to increase
public awareness of the scope and dang@r of the problem of illiteracy and at the
same time to renew commitments, reinvigorate action and launch new programmes for
combating illiteracy. Schooling must be ensured for every child in the world and
opportuniti~s mUllt be offered to adolescents and adults to acquire literacy ski LIs
in out-of-school plogrammes. Literate environments must also be created in which
individuals, including the newly literate, had the opportunity and incentive to
read anu derive benefit and pleasure from doing 80, pGrticularly ill order to
participate more actively in social and community affairs.

19. An international literacy year would be a means of launching a dec~de-lonq

effort to combat illiteracy. At its twenty-third session, the UNESCO General
Conference had linked the proclamation of such a year to the formulation of a plan
of bction to eradlcate illiteracy by the year 2000. The ftssential linkage of the
year to such a plan of action had also been noted in General Assembly resolution
41/118. Th~ plan of action was based on regional programmes for the elimination of
illiteracy and the universalization of primary education and such progrs,,:;\mes had
had alre~dy been established in three regionsl Latira America and the Caribbean,
Africa, and Asia and the Pactfic. A fourth programme was being established in the
Arab region.

20. UNESCO had begun to prepare for the year nearly two years previously a~d had
held consultations with Member States, United Nations agencies and other
intergovernmental and non-governmental organizations. A questionnaire had been
sent to Member States and non-governmental or~aoizations and the responses received
had largely confirmed the suitdbility of the objectives, activities and mechanisms
for the year proposed in document E/1987/ll3. The report submitted by the
Director-General to the twenty-fourth session of the General Conference, which took
into account responses to the questionnaire, gave sharper focus to the need to
strengthen educational activities to benefit women and girls in rural areas and
urban slums, and groups with special educational needs such as migrants and their
families and the handicapped. The linkage between International literacy year and
the plan of action had been formulated as an ~xplicit objective for international
literacy year.

21. UNESCO's Programme and Budget for 1988-1989 contair.ed a wide r~nge of
activities for the preparation of the international literacy year, to be carried
out not only through UNESCO's education progr~mmcs but also through proqra~mes in
the areas of culture, communications and science. Some of those activities were
intended to link the World Decad~ for Cultural Development with international
literacy year, for literacy and culture were inher~ntly interrelated. Other
uctivities aimed to strengthen co-operation withi~ the United Nations 9y9tern in
combating illiteracy. The Director-General had written to ..11 united NationR
specialized agencies and bodies inviting them to des1gnate a "contact point" for
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co-operation with UNESCO under the programme for international literacy year.
UNESCO would be readJ in 1990 to meet fully the reaponsibilities incumbent upon it
as the lead agency in an international year. The pursuit of literacy was ~

fundamental part of UNESCO's mission. If nations had the political will to
persevere in the struggle against illiteracy, the results would not be
disappointing.

22. Mp. PEARCE (Australia) said that the development of illternational norm~ in the
field of human rights was eSBential to real progress in protentinq and promoting
those rights. Departures from that international legal framework posed a real risk
of politicization and of undercutting the u~iv.rsality of human rights concerns.
While the process of standard-setting continued, increasing attention was being
given to the ne~ for more efficiency, effectiveness and -quality control-, in
a~cordance with the guidelines in General A~semuly resolution 41/120.

23. The effective implementation of the standards it contained was equally
essential to the strength of the internatior.al legal framework. Th(~ principal
human right~ instruments were the International Covenants, and the Human Rights
Committee had, over the past year, cO~lsolidated its reputat~on for independence and
objectivity in examining the reports of States parties on the implementation of the
Interna~ional Covenant on Civil and Political Rights. Its general comments on
various articles of the Covenant had offered a useful precedent for other treaty
bodies to follow, it was therefore regrettable that States partifts were not taking
those comments into due account in preparing their periodic reports. The PIlman
Rights Committee had a particularly important role to play in relation to ~ates

p~rt.ies where rtates of siege, exception or emergency, in which human rig~ts

safeguards came under intense pressure, were in focce. The procedure whereby
~tates parties notified the Human Rights Committ~e of such circumstanc~s should be
strengthened, and closer scrutiny should be given to countries in those situat'ons.

24. Australia had presented a resolution (1987/~) on the newly established
Committee on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights to the first regular session of
the Economic and Social Council in 1987. It hoped that the C~un~il would maintain
its active interest in the protection of economic, social and cultural rights as
mandate~ in the Covenant, its u~ique cross-organizational character gave it special
responsibility for co-ordinating the activities of various element~~ of the United
Nations system, including the specialized agencies.

2~. Her delegation welcomed the decision of the Sub-C~nmission on Prevention of
Discrimination and Protect~on of Minorities to recommend the appointment in 1988 of
a Special Rapporteur to study the problem :If the realization of economi~, social
and cultural rights. It also welcomed the report on the right to food, hut
emphasized the need for specific, practical and realistic follow-up to the va:ious
studies and reports already available, yet another general study Ol report would
not contribute much to the pressing need to strengthen the implementation of the
rights set fort:l in the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultur~l

Rights.
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26. As a party to both International Covenants, aad also to the International
Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Racial Discrimination and the
International Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination against
Women, her delegation was concerned at the 9~owin9 backlog of periodic reports due
from States parties and had played a key role in drafting resolutions to reform the
reporting process under various human rights instruments. The momentum of General
A~sembly resolution 41/121 should be maintained, drawia3 on the experience of
various treaty bodies in discharging their mandates. While the General ~~sdmbly

must be caroful not to trespass on the prerogatives of those bodies and to take due
account of the different provisions of the respective instruments, there was
considerable scope for harmonization and rationalization of reporting guidelines.
It was crucial that the various treaty bodies be aware of the relevant material
submitted to their counterpart bodies. The risk of repetition must be minimizerl.
States pa:ties also had a responsibility to limit the size of their reports ~"n

ensure that they were as focused as possible.

27. ~ust,alie supported the elaboration of a second optional protOCOl to the
International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights aiming at the abolition of the
death penalty. Tho national positions of countries which did not wish to abolish
the death penalty within their own jurisdictions -hould not block the efforts of
others to promote an optional instrument which would enable them to place on
international record their commitment to abolishing the death penalty. It was
regrettable that the Sub-Commission on Prevention of Discrimina~ion and protection
of Minorities had taken no action on thE'l issue at its August 1987 session.

28. Her delegation welcomed the thoughtfUl, non-confrontational approach taken by
the Special Rapporteur on the question of religious intolerance in his report to
the Commission on Human Rights. As a multicultural nation ~hose citizens professed
a variety of religious and other belief3, it accorded priority to the effective
implementation of the Declaration on the Elimination of All Forms of Intolerance
and of Discrimination Based on Religion or Belief. Her delegation would support
the elaboration of an international convention at an appropriate time in the
future, but not under current resource constraints, particularly in view of the
need for thorough ~reparation. It therefore commended the approach adopted by the
Sub-Commission at its August 1987 session.

29. Australia urged early conclusion of the International Convention on the Rights
of the Child snd believed that delegations should f?Cus on outstanding problems,
including the need to develor realistic implementation machinery.

30. It was regrettable that the General Assembly's contribution to the subject of
science and technology and its implications for respect for human rights had been
limito~, despite the work done by the Sub-Commission on P~evention of
Discrimination and Protection of Minorities and the Commission on Human Rights.
Sterile resolutions on broad issues had been brought before the Committee year
aCter year but had mad~ little contribution to a complex and important subject.
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31. The United Nations had played a central role in enhancing awareness that
torture existed in ma~y parts of the world, that international condemnation of
torture could have an impact on curbing it, and th~t the victims of torture
r~quired special care and attention. Australia had signed the Convention against
Torture and other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treat~ent or Punishment in 1985 and
would ratify it as soon as possible. It was concerned that the financial basis
established under the Convention might prove inade~uate and suggested that. States
parties give early ~onsideration to that subject.

32. Australia had long supported the Sub-Commission on Prevention of
Discrimination and Protection of Minorities which, as a group of independent
experts, was ~n essential component of the international human rights framework.
Its reports and studies supplemented and complemented the knowledge and research
upon which human rights programmes relied. The debate on the Sub-Commission's
mandate at its August 1987 &ession, had produced a con9ansus that the
Sub-Commission should not duplicate, but assist, the work of its parent body, the
Commission on Human Rights. Some o~ the views expressed warranted further
attentiun.

33. The impo[~ant work that was being done pursuant to the international legal
framework for the protection of human rights provided a crucial foundation for the
discussion of more controversial national situations and underlined the importance
of a multifaceted approach to human rights violations, Which raised complex issues
and posed difficult challenges to the international c~mmunity.

34. Ms. TEEkAMP (Netherlands) said that the reports of the various human rights
supervisory bodies sho~ed that the United Nations machinery for monitoring
international hULan rights instruments was under great atrain. There was a serious
backlog in the submission of periodic reports, many States parties did not
recognize the com~\etence of the sUlervisory bodies to deal with complaints,
meetings were being held less frequently than waS desirable because of budgetary
problems and certain States wer.e not meeting their financing obligations to those
bodies. Those strains threatened the very functioning of those bodies, at a time
of unremitting, serious human rights ,'iolations. Her Government therefore favoured
consolidating the consideration of overdue reports, streamling the reporting
system, harmonizing guidelines, providing adequate reSOurces to the various
supervisory bodie~ and providing Governments with advisory services and technical
assistance in the field of human rights. Her Government would also welcome a
meeting of the Chai~men of the supervisory bodies in 1988 to discuss possible
remedies.

35. Her delegation welcomed the entry into force of the Convention against Torture
and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment, which her Government
would ratify 3S soon as the necessary domestic legal arrangements had been made.
Her delegation welcomed efforts to provide legal protection for persons subjected
to jetention o~ imprisonment and urged other delegations to instruct their experts
in the Sixth Committee to pre' ~nt any weakening of the draft body of principles on
that subject, given its great importance in the struggle against torture,
involuntary disappearances and political murder.
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36. She commended the Human Rights Committee on its excellent report (A/42/40),
whi~h was of p~Lticular significance ~o her delegation because it contained the
first individual complaints against the Netherlands ulader the Optional Protocol on
which the Committe~ haa taken decisions. Those decisions were now being s.udied by
her Government with a view to formulating a position both on the cases concerned
and on the legislation applied.

37. Her delegation had been ccncerned to learn from paragraph 410 of the report
that a State Party to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights had
Qxpelled an attorney, apparently because of his contacts with Amnesty International
and the Human Ri~hts Committee. Further to the attorney's complaint, the Human
Rights Committee had decided, rightly, that article 13 of the Covenant had been
violated.

3C. The general comments el.lborated by the Committee on the different articles of
the Covellant r which served not only as ..HI authoritative interpretation but also to
assist Stat£s parties in their reporting uoligationo and to prom,te further
implementation of the Covenant, were also important. Her C.overnment intended to
make full use of those comments and urged other StateA parties to do likewise.

39. ijer delegation commended the work ~~ne at its first session by th~ Committee
or. Economic, Social and Cultural Rights el'tablished p~"suant to Economic and Social
Council resolution 198~/17 at the initiativb of ~ne Netherlands. It drew attention
to document E/CN.4/l987/l7, issued as a United Nations document at the request of
h~r Gov~rnment, containing RTh·' ~imbur9 ~rinciples on the Implementation of the
International Covenant on ~conomic, Social and Cultural Rights R

• Written by a
group of experts in internatlonal law, that paper included general ob~ervations on
the nature and scope of States parties' obligations, interpretative principles
relating to parts 11 and III of the Covenant, and practical guidelines for the
preparation and submission of reports.

40. With respect to the proposed second optional protocol to the International
Covenant 0,1 Civi 1 and Political Rights aimi ... .J at the aboli tion of thl"' death
penalty, her ~,~legation regretted the decisio~ by the SUb-Commission on Prevention
of Discrimina~~on and Protection of Minorities not to take action on that item at
its August 1987 spssion. The relevant report by the Special R&pporteur indicated
clearly the views of various ~ember States on the abolition of the death penalty,
and clarified the issues at stake. Urgent action must be taken at the
Sub-ComTnission's 1988 session to ensure further progress on the draft second
optional protocol.

41. M.rs. COLL (Irehnd), speaking on agenda item 98, said that in his first report
on rl.e implementaHon of the Declaration on the Elimination of All Forms of
Intolerance and of Discrimination Based on Religiol or Belief, the Special
Rapporteur of the Commission on Human Rights had concluded that intolerance and
discrimination haged on religion or belief were a common phenomenon and occurred in
varying degrees in all regions of the world. Althouqh allegations against more
t~an 40 countrie3 had been communicated to the Special Rapporteur, they had not
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heen cited in the report because the overriding concern hart heen to en'Jl"qe those
countries in a co-operative dialogue with the Commi9aion on Human Rights.
Maintaining a delicate biilance between purposeful dialogue with affected countr LeA
and the need to ~rinq to light serious human rights violations was PJwhere as
crucial as in the matter of religious intolerance. several factors were hindering
th~ implementation of the Declaration, the most significant beinq the relationship
between certain leginlative provisions and the occurrence of incidents based on
religious intolerance! the AO far limited translation of relevant international
huma.l rights standards into constitutional and legal guarantees at the national
level! the attitudes adopted by Gove.·nments which allowed certain element!" in a
population td manifest intolerancel political, cultural ane" economic fact)rB which
engendered a climate conducive to distrust and intolerance on groun1s of religion,
and the paradoxical natura of systems of belief which advoc ted humanitarian values
at the same time as war and repression.

42. There were thus 3 vast spectrum of measures and actions which were
inconsistent with the provisions of the Declaration and she hoped that the thorough
but ~iscreet presentation of those practices and the examination of their grave
implications might, in itselt, serve to initiate in thp. countries concerned
processes to counteract those evils. Ho~ever, discrimination on grounds of
religion could not be simply legislated out of existence. Education was essential
in order for the necessary attitudinal changes to occur and the United Nations must
serve as a catalyst for national and local actions in that regard.

43. Mr. VOICU (Romanin), speaking on agenda item 106, said that as an original
sponsor with Joraan of the item on a new international humanitarian order, his
delegation had emphasized repeatedly the topical nature and practical scope of that
initiative. Existing dccumentation on the subject, above all the report of the
Independent Commission on International Humanitarian Issues, clearly confirmed his
deleqation's belief that the new international humanitarian order could not I,..
sepa(a~ed from the current international situa~ion, which was characterized by a
spiralling arms race and the continued testing of nuclear weapons, worsening
conflicts and crises in vadous regions Qf the world, the persiste'lce of policies
of aggression and interference in the internal affairs of States, and a deepening
world economic crisis. The only alternative was to alter the dangerous course of
events hy renouncing, once 'nd for all, the outdated, mistaken helief that nuclear
weapons strengthened securicy and helped keep the peace.

44. The baSH 'J;·jectives in building a new international humanitarian order must
th",refore h~ to h<.lt the arms race and move towards disarmament, above all nuclear
ctisarmalllent, and to ,lefend the inalienahle right of peoples to oeace, 11 fe, liberty
and dignity. The fact that there had beer. no worlc1 wars in over 40 years did not
legitimize the tremendous loss of life sustained in local wars, n0r the squandering
of much needed resources on increasingly deadly wea(..,"s. As the report of the
Independent C'lmmission showed, the technical knowledge necessary for disarmament
existed but the attainment of re[,ce required a renewed humanitarian commitment on
everyone's part to ~,afeguarding thf> fllturp. of the planet. r;enerill and complet(~

disarmament under effective international control WilS essential to t1w hili l,hnq )f
d I1PW humani.ta.rian order.
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45. Turning to the strictly humanitarian aspects of the issue, his delegation
noted witn Bati8f~ ~ion that the report of the Injependent Commission expanded on
all the ideas put forward by Romania, reflecting his delegation's position on ouch
iS8u~s as the elimination of discrimi~ation agalnat women and youth, the
eradication of disease and illiteracy, th(. promotion of economic, social and
cultural rights, and solidarity and internl\tional co-operation in preventing and
combating natural disasters. On the latter, hi3 delegation reiterated its view
that international legal instruments should bp drafted with a view to expandin'l an(1
diversifying co-operation among States in preventing and combating nattlral
disasters.

46. While his delegation agrp.ed that some problems called for region<\l solutions,
it believed that regio.'alism should complement rather than replace multilatf!ud
co-operation. The well-being of peoples must be ~~0mot~d by ioint efforts at the
local, regional and international levels. In order to halt the erosion of
multilateralism, international agencies should, as far as possible, weigh the loc~i

and national consequences of their policies. In general, the debate on the new
international humanitarian o.der should make it possible to identify new methods 01
reaffirming multilateralism and the role of the United Nations in promoting it,
based on the fundamental p~inciples of international law.

47. Those same principles nhould also guide efforts to develop civic education
aimed at promoting international humanitarian law. School books, extension work
with adults, and the mass media could play an important role in that regard.
Inc.eased awareness of those principles would promote understanding ar~

co-operation on the part of the general public.

AGENDA ITEM 96: FORWARD-LOOKING STRATEGIES FOR THE ADVANCEMENT OF WOMEN TO THE
YEAR 2000 (continued) (A/C.3/42/L.28/Rev.l, L.29/Rev.l, L.30 and L.32)

AGENDA ITEM 97: INTERNATIONAL RESEARCH AND TRAINING INSTITUTE FOR THE ADVANCEMENT
OF WOMENl REPORT OF THE SECRETARY-GENERAL (continued) (A/C.3/42/L.31)

AGENDA ITEM 911 IMPORTANCE OF THE UNIVERSAL REALIZATION OF THE RIGHT OF PEOPLES TO
SELF-DETERMINATION AND OF THE SPEEDY GRANTING OP INDEPENDENCE TO C"LONIAL COUNTRIES
AND PEOPLES FOR THE EFFECTIVE GUARANTEE ANO OBSERVANCE OF HUMAN RIGHTSl REPORTS OF
THE SECRETARY-GENERAL (continued) (A/C.3/42/L.15/Rev.2)

I\GENDA ITEM 105: ALTERNATIVE APPROACHES AND WAYS AND MEANS WITHIN THE UNITED
NATIONS SYSTEM FOR IMPROVING THE EFFECTIVE ENJOYMENT OF HUMAN RIGHTS AND
FUNDAMENTAL FREEDOMS (continued) (A/C.3/42/L.33 and L.j4)

Draft resolution A/C.3/42/L.28/Rev.l

48. Mrs. SAELZLER (German Democratic Republic), introducing draft resolutio.l
A/C.3/42/L.28/Rev.l on behalf of the sponsors, said that it focused on the relevant
provisions of tile the Charter, the Declaration on the Participation of Women in
Promoting International Peace and Co-operation, and the Forward-looking
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Strategies. Following consultations with other delegations, the sponsorE had made
a nllmber of changes in operative paragraphs 5 and 6. She hoped that: the draft
resolution ~ould be adopted without a vote.

4<J. ~. GOL~;~m~':!.~~ (Bnlgar ia), 4ntrooucil"g draft resolution A/C. l/42/L. 29/Rev.l on
hehalf of the 1.\~.OlI!lOrS, drew attention to two editorial c:h.tnqeA. In operative
parllqraph 1, Lh~' ~;jJonsors and interested delegationo have agreed that the words
"Ca I.:.!..:!.. upon" should be amended to read "Invites". In operative paragraph 9 of the
English version, the words "at its next sessions" in line 1 should be reinsertec'l
.lftpr thf' word "consideration" in line 2.

",d. 'I'he draft rf,solutio.l was modelled on earlier resolutions on the role of women
in socif'ty. Its main concern was that efforts to implement the Fo[\~ard-looking

f,trateqiefl should pay due attentio I to all aspects of the role of ,.,omen in
society. It suggested possible measures for translating that idea into practical
terms at the national and internacional levels. Operative pardgraphs 8 and 9 dealt
with specific measures which the sponsors considered appropriate. T;le draft
resoluti0n was the outcome of extensive consultations and incorporatec'l most of the
suggest Ion, made by delegations. He hoped that". it would be adopted wi thoul: a vote.

Draft resolution A/C.3!42/L.30

51. Mr. hGUILAR (Guatemala), introd"cing draft resolution A/C.3/42/L.10 on behalf
of the Group of 77, said that the draft resolution reflected the Group's major
COncerns regarding the implementation of the Forward-l00king Strategies and urged
tht adoption of appropriate measures to implement them. The Group hoped that the
draft resolution would be adopted without a vote.

Draft resolution A/C.3/42/L.32

52. Mr. ARUNGU-OLENDE (Fenya), i~troducing draft resolution A/C.3/42/L.12, said
that operative paragraph 4 should be amended to read "Invites States ••• " rather
than "Urges Governments ••• ". With regard to the se~ond preambular paragraph, the
sponsors wished to express their appreciation to those who had participated in
observing the tenth anniversary of the United Nations Development. Fund for Women
and hoped that contributions to the Fund would grow. They hoped that the draft
resolution would be adopted by consensus.

Draft resolution A/C.3/42/L.3l

53. Mr. MOLINA (Argentina), introducing draft resolution A/C.3/42/L.3l, said that
its purpose was to emphasize the importance of the work heing done by the
International Research and Training Institute for the Advancem~nt of Women and to
encourage more generous voluntary contributions to tho United Nations Trust Fund
for the Institute. The draft resolution was designed simply to strengthen tho
Institute and streamline its work and the sponsors hoped that it would be adopted
wi thout a vote.
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Draft resolution A/C.3/42/L.15/Rev.2

54. Mr. STIRLING (United States of Am.:r lea), introducing draft resolution
A/C.3/42/I•• 15/Rev.2, said that it had been revised following extensive
consultations and negotiations. 'rhe first preambular paragraph now included a
reference to obligations under the Charter to respect the principle of equal rightn
and self-determination, the third preambular paragraph reflected a new concept, the
fourth was entirely new and the ninth, on apartheid, expanded upon and revisen thf'
earlier version. Operative paragra(:ihs 3, 4 and 13 were completely new.
Paragraphs 5, 6 and 1 had been slightly rewor~ed and paragraph 8 now included a
reference to article 21 of the Universal Declaration of Human Rights. Paragraph <)
had been revised and paragruph l~ now referred only to situations in which
organizations and groups were acting at the request of C~vernments. Paragraph 16
had been substantially revised to me~t the concerns of many delegations. The dr~ft

resolution had bepn mA~e general in nature in order to attract greater support,
which was why it referred to deprivation of the right of self-determination in thf'
preamble and in operative paragraph 13.

Draft resolution A/C.3,'42/L.33

55. ~r. STIRLING (United States of America), introducing draft resolution
A/C.3/42/L.33, said that the draft resolution was procedural and intenden an a
follow-up to General Assembly resolution 41/132. He hoped that it would be adopted
by the broadest possible consensu~. He specifically urged delegations to
contrihute as fully as p0ssible to the report referred to in operative paragraph 1.

Draft resolution A/r..3/42/L.34

56. Mr. r RAMBACH (German Democratic Republic), introducing draf:- resolution
A/C.3/42/L.34, s3id that the tlraft resolution was motivated by the ")ne-sidedness of
General Assembly resolution 41/132 on the right to private property. In that
connection, he particularly emphasized the third, fourth, fifth and last preamhular
paragraphs and operative paragraphs 2 and 6 of the draft resolution.

The meetin~ rose at 1 p.m.


